
 Town of Alto 
Regular Meeting 

October 08, 2019 

Minutes 

Work Session 6:30pm 

 

Those in attendance: 

Audrey Turner, Mayor 

Carolyn Cabe, Mayor Pro-tem 

PJ Huggins, Council Post 5 

Josh Ivey, Police Chief 

Joe Davidson, Building Inspector 

Lisa Turner, Finance Officer 

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 

 

Absent:  Eddie Palmer, Council Post 4 

     

     The Alto Town Council could not hold the regular council meeting on October 8, 

2019 due to the lack of a quorum. Mayor Audrey Turner stated that business could 

not be conducted or voted on since they were one member short.  She told the 

Officials that they could only discuss the items at hand.  The invocation was 

delivered by Joe Davidson.  Preceding this was a regular work session discussing 

wells and potential annexations. 

   

     Chief Josh Ivey presented the monthly police totals. 

     CFO Lisa Turner presented the millage rate details and recommended that it stay 

at 5.58.  A Public Hearing will have to be at a Called Meeting and an ad run in the 

local papers 2 weeks before. 

     The Officials agreed that a Called Meeting will be on Monday October 28th at 

5:15pm with a Public Hearing at 5pm for the Millage Rate.   

     Mayor Turner stated that the dedication for the Park Library Box will be 

Thursday October 10th at 11am. 

     Open House Revealing of Plaques will be Wednesday October 23rd at 11am. 

     Tree lighting will be Thursday December 5th at 6pm at the new City Hall 

Complex. 

     A couple came in and inquired about building a two-family duplex behind Alto 

Grocery on the property they just purchased.  They were told if they get approval 

from Habersham Environmental for the septic system, then it may be approved. 

     Allen Fox introduced himself and will be sworn in at the November meeting. 

     James Turner was also present and he will be sworn into office in January 2020. 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

Penny Rogers 

Town Clerk 


